### Technical Specification Group Terminals Meeting #11, PalmSprings, USA, 14-16 March 2001

TSGT#11(01)0016 page 1 of 31

Source: T1 Secretary

Title: Draft minutes from T1#10

Agenda item: 6.1

**Document for: Information** 

3GPP TSG T WG1 #10 Copenhagen, Denmark 8-9 February 2001



# DRAFT Report from the 3GPP TSG T WG1 #10 Plenary Meeting

8-9 February 2001

Radisson SAS Royal Hotel, Copenhagen, Denmark

Revision: 1

Chairman: Bjarke Nielsen

Secretary: Lidia Salmerón

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

1	Opening of the meeting	4
2	Adoption of the agenda	4
3	Registration of input documents	4
4	Approval of the minutes from last meeting	4
5	Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of TSG-T1	6
6	Incoming LS's	7
7	Presentation of GSM Certification Forum	8
8	T1 administrative issues	
8.1	Time schedule for next meetings - for review and consensus	9
8.2	IGC status and TSG-T1 work plan, status and path forward	10
8.3	Discussion on the Establishment of a new SWG for testing of higher layer features and	
	applications (MExE, LCS,)	10
8.4	Release4 and Release5	11
8.5	(Re-) definition of and use of 'conformance requirement'	11
8.6	Validation of TTCN	
8.7	Interaction between IETF and 3GPP	11
8.8	EMMI	
8.9	Do we need to provide big specifications on pdf format?	12
9	Status reports	12
9.1	GERAN4 status report	
9.2	TSG-T1/EMC status report	
8.3	TSG-T1/Sig status report	
9.4	TSG-T1/RF status report	
10	Status of the List of priorities for SDO distribution - 34.910	
11	Postponed issues	22
12	Review of TSG-T1 status report to TSG-T	22
14	Any other business	22
15	Closing of the meeting	22
Ann	ex A. List of participants.	23
Ann	ex B. List of documents	26
Ann	ex C. List of LSs out	29
Ann	ex D. Proposed Meeting Schedule for TSG-T1	30
Histo	ory	31

## 1 Opening of the meeting

The tenth TSG T1 Plenary meeting was held on 8 to 9 February 2001 in Copenhagen (Denmark) and was hosted by Qualcomm.

Mr Nielsen opened the meeting at 9.00 am. He informed that the wireless LAN is working and delegated should try to connect to it. In future meetings we will try to use only wireless LAN.

Mr Nielsen gave some logistic information.

## 2 Adoption of the agenda

The original agenda in T1-010001 was approved.

Mr Nielsen gave a reminder on the IPR obligations.

## 3 Registration of input documents

The documents were allocated to the agenda as indicated in Annex B.

## 4 Approval of the minutes from last meeting

The report from the last T1#9 meeting (Redondo Beach) can be found in Tdoc **T1-010002** this document was circulated on the e-mail reflector, comments received were incorporated and therefore is considered approved. The table below contains the status of the actions points from last meetings as well as the new actions points resulting from this meeting:

AP Description	Status	Comments
All: To send contributions about the different regulatory	Open	Only received from Japan
situations		
AP8.2: Mr George will meet with the subworking group	Done	
chairmen to try to add some detail to the work plan. He		
will produce a report for the T meeting.		
AP8.8: Anritsu will send out an invitation on the T1	Open	TSG T discussed the issue. The issue
reflector		will be handle by the T1/Sig but the
		invitation needs to be sent.
AP8.11: Mr Fox to include TTCN version control in the	Open	Not handled by T1/Sig because of lack
agenda for the next T1/Sig meeting.		of time. To be discussed at the next
		T1/Sig.
AP9.1: MCC to provide guidelines for wireless LAN cards	Done	Some e-mails were send on the e-mail
(which cards to purchase).		reflector
AP9.2: Ms Salmeron include all the action points in the	Done	
table.		
AP9.3: Mr Nielsen to have further discussions with the	Done	Mr Nielsen attended the last GCF
chairman of GCF		meeting. The chairman of the GCF will
		give a presentation at this meeting.
AP9.4: MCC to send the final version of the meeting	Done	Included also as an annex of the report

	I	1
schedule on the e-mail reflector at the end of next week.	D	
AP9.5: Ms Salmeron to created PRD-06 with the work	Done	
item sheets.	_	
AP9.6: T1/sig to discuss the issue of testing of high layer	Open	Not handled by T1/Sig because of lack
features and applications at the next meeting.		of time.
AP9.7: Ms Salmeron to send the LS in T1-000278.	Done	
AP9.8: Ms Salmeron to get cover sheet for presentation	Done	
from Mr Fenn and to change the cover page to Rel 4.		
AP9.9: T1/Sig to provide a plan for prose and TTCN tests	Done	There will be an input document to T1
for Rel 4 and Rel 5		
AP9.10: Mr Hu to provide the available TTCN test cases	Done	The test cases can be found on the
for the TSG#10 meeting.		3GPP server under the T1/Sig area.
AP9.11: MCC and T1/Sig to propose a version numbering	Withdra	This is already cover by AP8.11
system for the TTCN specification.	wn	
AP9.12: Mr Fox and Mr Hu to discuss the number of mm	Done	Provided at the last TSG T meeting.
necessary to cover the voluntary contributions and		_
maintenance of TTCN and send conclusion to the e-mail		
reflector.		
AP9.13: Ms Salmeron to send the LS T1-000272r1 to	Done	
GERAN4.		
AP9.14: MCC to produce a draft table as described in the	Done	To be discussed at T1
report on verification of TTCN test cases.	Bone	To be discussed at 11
AP9.15: R&S to write LS to T1/Sig on problematic with	Open	
demodulation of BCH in Block STTD mode.	Орен	
AP9.16: Mr Yokoyama to send LS in T1-000266 to the	Done	Some input received from ARIB to be
contact person in ARIB. Ms Salmeron to modify header to	Donc	discussed at this meeting
include T and RAN as cc and send it.		discussed at this meeting
AP9.17: Ms Salmeron to send the LS in T1-000265.	Done	
AP9.18: Subgroups to check references in TR 34.910 and		
	Open	
report to the chairman.		
AP10.1: Mr Mattisson (Erisson) to start the discussion on		
the issue of conformance test requirement for application		
later test and present some input at the next meeting.		
AP10.2: T1/Sig to elect a vice-chairman at the next		
meeting.		
AP10.3: Mr Mattisson to handle the discussion on the		
issue of review timing requirements in idle mode test cases		
(T1-010003).		
AP10.4: Mr Sood will present some input to T1 on the		
conclusions reached by T2 on the splitting of the protocol.		
AP10.5: Ms Salmeron to contact the host to discuss the		
collocation with G4.		
AP10.6: Mr George (Anritsu) will accumulate all the input		
received on the creation of a new subgroup and at the next		
meeting he will give a presentation on the conclusions.		
AP10.7: Mr Mattisson (Ericsson) will start the discussion		
on the creation of a new subgroup on the e-mail reflector.		
AP10.8: Chairmen and rapporteurs to prepare change		
request on change of term 'conformance requirement' by		
'minimum requirement'.		
AP10.9: All to consider if interface T1-IETF is needed.		
AP10.10: Mrs Salmeron to find out why pdf versions of		
specs are not produced anymore		
AP10.11: Mr Schulze will provide further input to the		
meeting on the issue of intersystem handover tests.		
AP10.12: Mr Schulze to report back to G4 on the NAS		
issue.		
AP10.13: Nokia, Ericsson, Rohde & Schwarz and other		
interested companies to make proposal on verification of		
test cases.		
AP10.14: Mr Fox (Anritsu) will prepare a contribution		
Trepare a continuent		1

describing the radio environment actually used by the signalling test and will submitted to the RF subgroup for guidance. If a change is needed, it will be done at T1/Sig #16.	
AP10.15: T1/Sig to present to T1 the proposal on how to handle the future inclusion of radio bearers.	
AP10.16: T1/RF and T1/Sig to agree at the next T1 meeting when do we expect to release Rel 4 expects this also applies to T1/Sig.	
AP10.17 Mr Mattisson (Ericsson) to inform T1 about any progress in the issue of default configuration.	

#### T1-010070: Report from T#10 in Bangkok

Mr Nielsen presented the document. The information relevant for T1 is highlighted in yellow. The main issues are:

- Budget reallocation for TTCN was approved.
- All the T1 CRs were approved.
- Importance of the verification of test cases, being MCC the expected neutral body to keep the results of the verification.
- Urgency to resolve the test tolerance issue: At T1 #10, the T1/RF subgroup reported that all the critical issues have been resolved now.
- Regulatory requirements for Japan to be considered in our test specification
- LS from T1 to several groups regarding conformance test requirements for application layer test: Some answer already received from T2. This will be discussed later during the meeting. Mr Nielsen said that the interested parties shall come together to try to reach some conclusion.

AP10.1: Mr Mattisson (Erisson) to start the discussion on the issue of conformance test requirement for application later test and present some input at the next meeting.

• LSs from G4: We shall wait until G4 and GERAN reach a conclusion.

The document was noted.

# 5 Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of TSG-T1

Mr Nielsen asked for candidates but none were presented. Mr Nielsen informed that he is willing to continue in the position of chairman. The letter of commitment from Qualcomm is in included in **T1-010072**. Mr Nielsen was elected chairman by acclamation.

For the two positions of vice-chairman, Mr Peter George (Anritsu) and Mr Hisashi Nakagomi (NTT DoCoMo) were elected by acclamation. The letters of commitment are included in **T1-010075** and **T1-010073**, respectively.

The T1/RF subgroup also informed that they have appointed Mr Edgar Guillot (France Telecom) as vice-chairman. The meeting welcomed this appointment and suggested that T1/Sig should elect a vice-chairman as well.

## 6 Incoming LS's

# T1-010003: LS from N1 on Response to LS on request to review timing requirements in Idle mode test cases

N1 thinks that this issue needs further review by R1, R2 and G2. This LS is directed to the subgroups and copied to T1. Mr Mattisson (Ericsson) will handle the discussion on this LS. The LS was noted.

AP10.3: Mr Mattisson to handle the discussion on the issue of review timing requirements in idle mode test cases (T1-010003).

At this point Mr Sood (Sharp) suggested that it would be good to have a plenary session at the beginning of the week, before the subgroup meeting in order to organise the work to be done by the subgroups. This idea was supported by Motorola but not by France Telecom. Some concern was raised about people attending only the plenary or the subgroup sessions. It was suggested to have a coordination meeting before the subgroups with the officials from the meetings. The issue was left open for off-line discussion and was treated again under postponed issues.

#### T1-010004: LS from T2 on Future Plan for TR 21.904

T2 informs T1 of its decision to stop any further maintenance of TR21.904 "UE capability requirements". This LS was also noted by T1/Sig and they agreed with the content of the LS. T1 noted the LS and agreed with the content.

#### T1-010006: LS from N1 on Response to LS on CC timer accuracy

Ericsson presented the LS. T1 asked N1 if there is a need for the actual extra tolerances that were taken from GSM values. T1/Sig already treated this LS and informed that this LS just confirmed the assumptions made by the group. The LS was noted.

#### T1-010007: LS from S3 on Security aspects of UE conformance testing

S3 points out some concerns regarding the absence of the following security features (which are not present in GSM) in the definition of the 3G terminal test environments in 3G TS 34.108:

- Integrity protection
- Network authentication failure
- Security indicators

This LS was discussed by T1/Sig. They noted that some test cases covering some of these features are already included in 34.123-1. T1/Sig believed that S3 looked at the wrong specification. A response LS was drafted in T1-010103 (see section 11 of this report). Mr Sood suggested to also include in the LS the discussion that T1/Sig had on visibility. The LS was noted.

# T1-010016: LS from S2 on Definition of bearer service end-point to budget transfer delay within UE

T1 does not need to be involved in the splitting of the protocol, however, the selecting split must still allow us to be able to perform the testing. This issue is currently under discussion in T2. The conclusion reached by T2 will have impact in our testing, therefore we will need to express our opinion (e.g. which modules need to be tested?). Mr Sood said that T2 is also looking into a new split of the UE.

AP10.4: Mr Sood will present some input to T1 on the conclusions reached by T2 on the splitting of the protocol.

The LS was noted.

### 7 Presentation of GSM Certification Forum

# T1-0100098: GSM Certification Forum (GCF) from GSM to 3G to become Global Certification Forum

Mr Blankenfeld, chairman of GCF, gave a presentation on the GCF activities. The main points in the presentation were:

- GCF is operational for GSM, with 22 terminals GCF approved.
- GCF is based on agreed and validated test cases, commercially available test equipment.
- Voluntary participation for operators and manufacturer and on an individual base. Mutual recognition of test results what gives benefits to all the members.
- GCF process: Manufacturer declares conformity to GCF. Settlement of any dispute and withdrawal of GCF certificated are defined in the process.
- Approved to start work on 3G testing. Workshop to be organised.
- TS 34.121, 34.122 and 34.123-1 will be taken as basis.

The presentation was followed by a session of questions and answers:

DoCoMo asked the meaning of 'bronze', 'silver' and 'gold' levels included in the presentation. Mr Nielsen answered that this are marketing terms used in 3GPP presentations when describing 3GPP to the outside world. T1 can provide testing for the bronze level and most of the silver level. Mr Mattisson thinks that the terminology "regulatory", "interoperability" and "voluntary" shall be used instead of "bronze", "silver" and "gold".

T1 is interested in getting from GCF an idea of which test cases (not related to type approval) are important to consider. Mr Blankenfeld explain that in GCF, test cases are included if both operators and manufacturer see the need of it.

It was clarified that GCF does not perform any testing. The tests are performed by the manufacturer itself (or a third party), who makes a declaration. GCF defined the tests that shall be carried out.

How to test interoperability between different systems? For the moment only GSM is covered by GCF. The next step is to include the 3GPP. Mr Schulze clarified that normally, when the

tests related to a certain type of terminal are mature, they are include in GCF. For example, in the GSM case, GPRS and AMR are being included and EDGE will be soon.

Mr Nielsen clarified that T1 cannot make any classification of requirements in regulatory and not regulatory. TR 34.910 is just monitoring the actual regulatory situation based on the input received.

It was clarified that GCF is not concentrated in Europe. The goal for the 3G is to extend the scheme to other regions.

Only when there are test cases that are not cover by the regulatory requirements, there is room for GCF.

Time since approval of test case by T1 to inclusion in GCF: the test case must be validated and approved to be in the voluntary specification of GCF. The market pays the validation.

What is the GCF view on T1 doing verification of test cases? Mr Blankenfeld does not think T1 is in the capability of verifying test cases. But it will be good if T1 could maintain a list of verified test cases. GCF needs a validation of test cases for specific platforms.

Plans for Japanese manufacturer and operators: they have contacted with them but no discussion have taken place for the moment.

The Workshop for the extension of GCF to 3G will take place in south Denmark the 26 March. Any delegate from T1 will be welcome to the meeting.

### 8 T1 administrative issues

# 8.1 Time schedule for next meetings - for review and consensus

The meeting schedule is included in **T1-010074**. See Annex D of this report. It seems that the intention of T1P1 is to collocate the meeting in November with GERAN4.

AP10.5: Ms Salmeron to contact the host to discuss the collocation with G4.

Delegates must be aware that a VISA is needed for Australia.

T1/RF plans to have a meeting on 9-11 July in Berlin, hosted by Siemens and collocated with RAN4.

Mr Nielsen noted that T1's meeting in September will clash with RAN4 meeting.

# 8.2 IGC status and TSG-T1 work plan, status and path forward

#### T1-010104: T1-06 "T1 Work Item description for Rel 4"

Mr George (Anritsu) presented this revision of the T1 work items.

It was noted that before submitting work items for approval, 4 supporting companies are needed for each work item. Companies are asked to check their resources and to send their answers on the e-mail reflector. Mr George will created a summary table to facilitate the task to companies. Mr George will consider answers received in the period of 2 weeks.

The document was reviewed by the meeting and the following comments were made:

- WT\_2 "Testing radio access bearer support enhancements" belongs to Rel5
- Mr Fox will like to have a work task for the maintenance of the R99 test cases. This can be included under the feature "Miscellaneous UE Conformance Testing Activities"
- Mr Hu said that TTCN for TDD is still to be done for R99. It will be good to reflect this
  in the work plan.

The work plan in T1-010014 was also noted by the meeting.

Mrs Salmeron noted that RAN2 has asked for guidance on two work item related to 34.109 that have been assigned to them in the work plan. T1 has not identified work for TS 34.109 Rel4. Any requirement will be liased with RAN2 for the inclusion (a LS regarding EMMI will be send at this meeting) but for the moment we have no visibility of any requirements. Therefore, T1 considers that RAN2 can remove these work tasks allocated to them: "Terminal interfaces - EMMI specification" and " Evolution of transport in UTRAN - Logical test interface".

# 8.3 Discussion on the Establishment of a new SWG for testing of higher layer features and applications (MExE, LCS,...)

# T1-010005: LS from T2 on Reply to conformance test requirements for application layer test

T2 informs that Multimedia Messaging Service was missing in the list of possible areas requiring conformance specification sent by T1. T2 has the expertise in this area but would require some guidance from T1. The LS was noted.

# T1-010015: LS from S2 on answer to LS to TSGs T2, SA1, SA2 and SA4 regarding conformance test requirements for application layer test

S2 provides some guidance on which areas may require conformance testing and the corresponding 3GPP group with the expertise.

Global Text telephony CN1
VHE enhancements CN5
OSA enhancements CN5

Location Services enhancements GERAN WG2 and RAN WG2

The LS was noted.

After noting these two liaison statements, the meeting discussed the possibility of forming a new working group to attend these areas. The meeting concluded that for the moment we do not have enough information on the type of work and the work load that will need to be done. We will try to get as much information as possible and to get a conclusion at the next meeting.

AP10.6: Mr George (Anritsu) will accumulate all the input received on the creation of a new subgroup and at the next meeting he will give a presentation on the conclusions.

AP10.7: Mr Mattisson (Ericsson) will start the discussion on the creation of a new subgroup on the e-mail reflector.

#### 8.4 Release4 and Release5

This issue was treated under other points.

# 8.5 (Re-) definition of and use of 'conformance requirement'

During the work in the test tolerance issue, the RF subgroup found that the definition of 'conformance requirement' is unclear. In discussions with RAN4 they have agreed to change this term from 'conformance requirement' to 'minimum requirement'.

T1 agreed with this proposal. Changes to all the test specifications and to one T1 PRD are needed.

AP10.8: Chairmen and rapporteurs to prepare change request on change of term 'conformance requirement' by 'minimum requirement'.

#### 8.6 Validation of TTCN

This issue was treated during the T1/Sig presentation.

#### 8.7 Interaction between IETF and 3GPP

Delegates shall consider if there is a need for T1 to establish an interface to IETF.

AP10.9: All to consider if interface T1-IETF is needed.

#### 8.8 EMMI

This issue was treated during the T1/Sig presentation.

# 8.9 Do we need to provide big specifications on pdf format?

Several delegates have asked why the pdf versions of the specifications are not produced any more.

AP10.10: Mrs Salmeron to find out why pdf versions of specs are not produced anymore.

Following some questions, Mrs Salmeron explained that 34.123-1 have been merged in a single MS Word file (instead of being split into sections) because in this way it is easier to generate the table of contents and do the pagination.

### 9 Status reports

### 9.1 GERAN4 status report

Ms Salmeron presented T1-010017: GERAN4 status report for information.

At the last G4 meeting the election of chairmen for the plenary and subgroup took place. The list of official is the following:

- chairman: Jean-Marc Recouvreux (Alcatel)
- vicechairman: Tim Beard (Anite)
- secretary: Lidia Salmerón
- RF subgroup chairman: Bernd Kohn (Rhode&Schwartz)
- GPRS SIG subgroup chairman: Arnold Ronbeck (Ericsson)
- EDGE subgroup chairman: Ilya Goronovsky (Motorola)
- SIG subgroup chairman: Jean-Marc Recouvreux (Alcatel)

The main work areas are: introduction of EGPRS tests, inclusion of PCS 1900, GSM 700 and 850 in the test, correction to GPRS, SS and Autocalling restriction tests and creation of PICS document from Phase2 to Rel-4.

The document was noted.

#### T1-010010: LS from GERAN on cell selection timing

GERAN gives some guidance on the timer values that shall be revised in the idle mode test cases, and identified G1 and R4 as the groups responsible for idle mode procedures.

T1/Sig discussed this document. They do not know any alternative specification to 23.122, and still believe that this is the right specification since GSM test refers to 03.22 (stage 2 spec). The group think that this answer in the LS is wrong. No answer LS was felt necessary.

The LS was noted.

T1-010012: LS from G4 on Handling of responsibility for Test Cases for Inter System Handover / Cell Selection / Cell Re-selection between GSM and UTRAN

In Redondo Beach, T1 agreed to keep all the intersystem handover in our specs until a clear position from G4. According to guidance from GERAN and T, the GERAN to UTRAN scenarios shall be included in G4 specs and not in T1 specs. G4 agrees with this scheme for the handover test cases, but this is not easily applicable to idle mode test cases since they are not easy to split. Therefore G4 proposes that the idle mode test cases stay in T1 specs and CRs are circulated on G4 reflector before approval.

It was noted that this LS has not been endorsed by GERAN, which thinks that a split of the test cases is needed. Some further conversation is needed between G4 and GERAN.

AP10.11: Mr Schulze will provide further input to the meeting on the issue of intersystem handover tests.

# T1-010013: LS from G4 on Handling of common Non-Access Stratum Tests for GERAN and UTRAN

GERAN4 is concerned about requirements that are applicable to both GSM and UTRAN, due to the level of duplication existing between T1 and G4 specs. GERAN4 proposes to identify in the cover sheet of the CR if a proposed CR to any of this "duplicated" sections affects other test case in other specs. This process will be facilitated by a cross-reference document that G4 plans to create.

The conclusion at T1/Sig was that T1 shall forward all the test cases to the relevant sections to G4, since some of the authors may not have knowledge of GSM tests.

AP10.12: Mr Schulze to report back to G4 on the NAS issue.

### 9.2 TSG-T1/EMC status report

This group has been closed and documents transferred to RAN4. The e-mail list have been also closed.

### 8.3 TSG-T1/Sig status report

T1-010093 contains the report of the signalling subgroup and it was presented by Dan Fox.

The main issues discussed:

- Ownership of 2G/3G handover and idle mode test cases: needs conclusion from GERAN. For the moment the tests will stay in T1.
- Verification of TTCN (how do we consider that a test case is ready for approval): No consensus yet. To be solved in T1. Mr Fox explained that the approval of the test cases shall be taken more carefully than the normal prose CRs since it is more difficult to read and not everyone have the expertise or resources to do this. A long discussion took place on whether we should perform some 'verification' before

approving the TTCN test cases or not. It was agreed to approve the test cases following the normal process (no approval if objection) and to fix problems by CRs.

- Tracking TTCN with CRS to core specifications and approval of complex CRs:
   T1/sig decided to update the specs as quickly as possible, accepting the risk of lower quality of test cases and more resource in maintenance of TTCN.
- Verification of test cases once they are approved: No consensus was reached. T1/Sig decided that we will not do anything until we get a proposal that can reach a consensus. T1 concluded that interested companies shall work in a proposal for presentation to T1.

AP10.13: Nokia, Ericsson, Rohde & Schwarz and other interested companies to make proposal on verification of test cases.

- RF environment for signalling test: T1/Sig would like to have guidance from T1/RF on whether OCNS and AWGN are needed in all signalling tests. Mr Yonekura did not see any special need for OCNS and AWGN but further review is necessary. It is clear that this is needed for multicell tests, but do we need this for single cell test? Is there a need to make the radio environment (and the TTCN consequently) more complicated?

AP10.14: Mr Fox (Anritsu) will prepare a contribution describing the radio environment actually used by the signalling test and will submitted to the RF subgroup for guidance. If a change is needed, it will be done at T1/Sig #16.

Inclusion of other RB (different to those defined by GSMA ISG) and TDD mode in reference set in 34.108: T1/Sig has an action to consider guidelines for deciding how to check across RF parameter ranges, for discussion in T1/Sig #16. Mr Nakagomi will check with ISG and give feed back by next week.

AP10.15: T1/Sig to present to T1 the proposal on how to handle the future inclusion of radio bearers.

Mr Nielsen noted that we should not have any restriction to consider new radio bearers that may be needed for testing. Mr Nakagomi (NTT DoCoMo) was concern of getting too many radio bearer for testing.

The TDD mode CR will be discussed on the e-mail reflector to try to get it approved. This CR makes a TDD version of the original set of radio bearers.

The CRs presented for approval are listed below in the points corresponding to the relevant specification. All the CRs were briefly introduced excepting **T1-010082** that was presented in detail.

The report was revised into **T1-010107** to fix some wording problems.

#### 34.108

Eight CRs were presented for approval. All the CRs were approved and were assigned the CR number indicated in the tables below.

#### CRs with routine updates:

Spec	CR	Rev	Phase	Subject	Cat	Version-	Version	Doc-2nd-
						Current	-New	Level
34.108	032		R99	Default radio conditions for multi-cell environment	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010078
34.108	033		R99	Correction for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2)	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010079
34.108	034		R99	Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8)	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010080
34.108	035		R99	Correction of clause number in TS 34.108.	D	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010081
34.108	036		R99	Update of authentication test algorithm	С	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010082
34.108	037		R99	Updates to clause 9 of TS 34.108 v3.2.0	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010084
34.108	038		R99	Updating to TDD single mode	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010088
34.108	039		R99	Simulated network environments for TDD mode (SIB)	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010089

#### T1-010082: CR to 34.108: Update of authentication test algorithm

Mr Mattisson explained that this CR includes some notes explaining how the USIM shall calculate the SQN, following comments received during T1/Sig presentation. The CR was approved

An LS was prepared to T3 in **T1-010101**.

#### • 34.123-1

Five CRs were presented for approval. All the CRs were approved (see Note 1 under table) and were assigned the CR number indicated in the tables below.

#### CRs with routine updates:

Spec	CR	Rev	Phase	Subject	Cat	Version-	Version	Doc-2nd-
						Current	-New	Level
34.123-1	048		R99	Idle mode test cases	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010076
34.123-1	049		R99	Updates to clause 8 of TS 34.123-1 version 3.2.0	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010106
34.123-1	050		R99	Update to GMM test case.	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010086
34.123-1	051		R99	Update to 16. SMS test specification	D	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010090
34.123-1	052		R99	Annex B: Update of versions of core specifications	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010091

Note 1: T1-010083 was presented for approval but Nokia noted that the CR did not contain the comments made by them at the T1/Sig meeting. The document was revised in T1-010106 and approved.

Note 2: T1-010091 was not included in the T1/Sig report. This CR was approved under section "Postponed issues".

#### • 34.123-2

Three CRs were presented for approval. All the CRs were approved and were assigned the CR number indicated in the tables below.

#### CRs with routine updates:

Spec	CR	Rev	Phase	Subject	Cat	Version- Current	Version -New	Doc-2nd- Level
34.123-2	007		R99	Update of Applicability statements for "Idle mode test	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010077
34.123-2	800		R99	Updates to clause 4 of TS 34.123-2 version 3.2.0	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010085
34.123-2	009		R99	Update of Applicability statements for GMM	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010087

#### • 34.123-3

Mr Hu presented T1-010095, which contains an update in the TTCN status.

- 26 mm funding received for 2001. New reallocation of the rest of the funding (26 mm) will be needed by mid 2001.
- Voluntary contribution from Sasken (India) for SM test cases
- Good progress: 230 test cases, most of NAS CS, start of PS tests. 100 additional test cases will be drafted by TSG #11
- Slow down in generation of tests due to new team of experts and big maintenance.
- TSG #11 (v1.0.0): Most FDD CS tests, some PS tests
- TSG #12: Most FDD CS & PS test
- When to move to v2.0.0/3.0.0? The meeting agreed that we should approve as v2.0.0 when we have at least one test case running, to have some confidence that we have a good framework. T1 think that this will be possible by TSG #13 (September)

Decision: To have 34.123-3 v2.0.0 by TSG #13 (September 2001)

Future new funding estimation:

mm	Release	Comments
44	R99	Maintenance, inclusion of TDD mode
26	Rel 4	Voice over IP (reusing ETSI work in TIPHON), High Speed PS (*), enhancement of radio bearers, TDD & intersystem HO
40	Rel 5	Low chip rate TDD, L2 ARG II/III, UMTS 1800

(\*): A typo was identified in the resource allocated to High Speed PS. This shall be 5 mm instead of 3 mm.

Mr Fox noted that there is not enough information in the work packages to make a better estimation on the funding needed. It was clarified that these figures does not include any margin.

#### T1-010094: TS 34.123-3 v1.0.0 for approval

Mr Fox presented the document. He noted that even if the number of test cases is not 50% of the expected amount of tests to be included in v2.0.0, this document includes the design information needed for test cases, therefore the specification is considered 50% stable. The ATS are included as attached files to this specification.

The document was approved as version 1.0.0 and it will be presented to T for information.

#### CRs deferred for e-mail approval

Mr Nielsen noted that there is a big amount of CRs deferred for e-mail approval. Mr Sood (Sharp) had some concern on the use of the e-mail reflector for approval of CRs. Mr Fox opinion is that we should have a consistence approach; we have earlier decided to progress as fast as we can, so we cannot treat some specification with more speed than others. Mr Hu said that the approval of the CRs is needed for the implementation of the TTCN.

The conclusion was that the chairman shall decide on what can be discussed and approved in the e-mail reflector. If no outstanding objections are left after a period of two weeks, the CR will be considered approved.

This process will be used for the following CRs that were already discussed at T1/Sig and some checking was needed by the companies:

- T1S-010029: CR to TS34.108 clause 6.10.2.4 Typical radio parameter sets (TDD mode)
- T1S-010032: CR for 34.123-1: Modifications to the functional testing of CPCH related UE test cases

It was agreed that in principle, CRs that have not been seen in the meeting can be taken on the e-mail reflector. The CRs presented at the meeting shall be organised by priorities so that the most critical ones are treated during the meeting.

Mr Fox will prepare a schedule for the e-mail review of the not handled CRs.

#### • LSs

# T1-010101: LS to T3 on authentication test algorithm to be implemented in test USIM

T1 informs T3 of this CR that they plan to present for approval at the next T meeting. When drafting the authentication test cases it was found that the current definition of the test algorithm did not include the necessary details to be able specify the authentication test cases.

The LS was revised in **T1-010105** to explicitly ask T3 for the approval of this CR (that shall be recorded in T3 minutes). The LS was approved.

#### T1-010096: Draft LS to RAN2 regarding corrections for EMMI (34.109)

This LS contains a CR for RAN2 reflecting the conclusions reached by T1:

- SS and EMMI are not essential in 3GPP. 3GPP shall not specify the UE/SS interface. EMMI shall be described as reference information to automate conformance testing.
- Only AT commands specified in TS 27.005, TS 27.007 and TS 27.060 shall be supported for EMMI.

Comments: Contact for the LS is needed, T1 shall be added as source. With these changes the LS was agreed as **T1-010109**.

# T1-010099: LS on request to consider adding a requirement that the UE shall not generate any RF output if no base-station signal is received.

Discussed in T1/Sig and agreed to change some terminology in the LS. The LS was noted by T1 and will be sent out.

#### • Verification of TTCN

Following an action from the last meeting Mr Fox presented an invitation asking interested parties to participate in the verification of signalling test cases. This is included in **T1-010018**. The meeting concluded that maybe it is too early to send this to the e-mail reflector, taking into account that for the moment the test case cannot be run. The issue was deferred. The text of the e-mail will be agreed at T1/Sig #16 and it will be send to the T1 e-mail reflector. At T1 #11 we will consider to send a LS to RAN, CN and SA.

It was agreed that Mr Hu will coordinate the verification teams, on the basis that he has no commercial interest on the issue.

It was clarified that this verification is not related to the approval of the TTCN specification.

The LS in T1-010019 was also deferred.

### 9.4 TSG-T1/RF status report

Mr Yonekura presented the report from the T1/RF subgroup included in document **T1-010069r1**.

The main issues discussed:

- Handling of test tolerances: This issue is considered urgent. At this meeting, it has been solved for all the European and Japanese regulatory items. CRs were prepared by T1/RF and were submitted to RAN4 for endorsement. The 38 CRs presented at this meeting regarding this issue got the RAN4 endorsement. This issue is believed to be solved with this CRs.
- Review of Rel 4 work items: PRD T1-06 was revised. Two work items have the four supporting companies and are ready for submission: "Testing transmission and reception Low Chip Rate TDD option" and "Optimisation of Total Test Time RF aspects (FDD and TDD). They will be approved at the next T1 meeting.
- Maintenance of R99 specifications: 12 maintenance CRs related to changes in the core specification, but no CRs to RRM section due to instability of the core specifications.

At this point, Mr Nielsen asked the meeting is a new specification is needed for Rel4. Mr George said that for the moment we have no identified any new document. The expected date for creating Rel4 specifications was also briefly discussed.

AP10.16: T1/RF and T1/Sig to agree at the next T1 meeting when do we expect to release Rel 4 expects this also applies to T1/Sig.

#### • 34.121

26 CRs were presented for approval. All the CRs excepting T1-010102 were approved and were assigned the CR number indicated in the tables below.

#### CRs due to test tolerance issue:

Spec	CR	Rev	Phase	Subject	Cat	Version- Current	Version -New	Doc-2nd- Level
34.121	056		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 6.5 Blocking Characteristics	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010020
34.121	057		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 6.7 Intermodulation Characteristics	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010025
34.121	058		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.5.1 Test Tolerance for Transmit OFF power	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010027
34.121	059		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 6.6 Spurious Response	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010028
34.121	060		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.11 Test Tolerance for Transmit Spurious emissions	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010029
34.121	061		R99	CR on Test tolerance for Annex.F TS34.121	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010030
34.121	062		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.2 Maximum output power	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010031
34.121	063		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.4.3 Minimum Output Power	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010032
34.121	064		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.9 Spectrum Emission Mask	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010033
34.121	064		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.10 ACLR	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010034
34.121	066		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.12 Transmit Intermodulation	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010035
34.121	067		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 6.2 Reference Sensitivity Level	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010036
34.121	068		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.3 Frequency Error	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010037
34.121	069		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.8 Occupied Bandwidth	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010038
34.121	070		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.13.1 EVM	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010039
34.121	071		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.13.2 PCDE	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010040
34.121	072		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 5.4.4 Out of Synchronisation transmit power	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010041
34.121	073		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 6.4 ACS	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010042
34.121	074		R99	CR on Test tolerance for 6.8 RX Spurious Emissions	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010108

Note: T1-010102 was presented for approval but Nokia requested to revised the document because some editorial errors were discovered. The document was revised in T1-010108 and approved.

#### CRs for maintenance:

Spec	CR	Rev	Phase	Subject	Cat	Version-	Version	Doc-2nd-
						Current	-New	Level
34.121	075		R99	CR on corrections to DL compressed mode	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010021
34.121	076		R99	CR on Corrections to DL 384kbps and BTFD measurement channels	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010022
34.121	077		R99	CR on Corrections to Maximum output power	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010023
34.121	078		R99	CR on RX spurious emissions	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010024
34.121	079		R99	CR on Editorial correction to channel number	D	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010026
34.121	080		R99	CR Correction of Annex-E and reference information to Annex E	F	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010043
34.121	081		R99	Editorial corrections	D	3.3.0	3.4.0	T1-010044

#### Status of completeness:

Transmitter	95%
Receiver	95%
Performance	90%
Support of RRM	15%
Annex (specially Annex F)	80%

#### Outstanding issues:

- Test tolerances of non regulatory items are not fixed. T1/RF waits for input from RAN4.
- The total test time issue is left for Rel 4
- RRM core specs are not stable, few contributions and collaboration with T1/Sig needed. It was clarified that the split of the work between RF and Signalling subgroups was done in base to the core specifications: test cases based on TS 25.133 are responsibility of T1/RF, and test cases based on TS 25.304 (idle mode behaviour) are responsibility of T1/Sig. The recommendation was that T1/RF shall look at clause 6 of 34.123-1 and T1/Sig shall look at clause 8 of 34.121. It was clarified that RRM test cases will be implemented in RF system simulator.
- Identification of Rel 4 work items: Some new inputs will be presented at the next meeting

#### • <u>34.122</u>

24 CRs were presented for approval. All the CRs were approved and allocated the indicated CR number.

#### CRs due to test tolerance issue:

Spec	CR	Rev	Phase	Subject	Cat	Version- Current	Version -New	Doc-2nd- Level
34.122	009		R99	Test tolerance for 5.7.1 TDD EVM	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010048
34.122	010		R99	Test tolerance for 5.7.2 TDD PCDE	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010049
34.122	011		R99	Test tolerance for 5.2 Maximum Output Power test case	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010050
34.122	012		R99	Test tolerance for 5.3 Frequency Stability	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010051
34.122	013		R99	Test tolerance for 5.4.2 Minimum Transmit Output Power	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010052
34.122	014		R99	Test Tolerance for 5.4.3 Transmit OFF power	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010053
34.122	015		R99	Test tolerance for 5.4.5 Out-of-synchronisation handling of	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010054
				output power	<u> </u>			
34.122	016		R99	Test tolerance for 5.5.1 Occupied Bandwidth	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010055
34.122	017		R99	Test tolerance for 5.5.2.1 Spectrum Emission Mask	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010056
34.122	018		R99	Test tolerance for 5.5.2.2 ACLR test case	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010057
34.122	019		R99	Test Tolerance for 5.5.3 Spurious emissions	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010058
34.122	020		R99	Test Tolerance for 5.6 Transmit Intermodulation	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010059
34.122	021		R99	Test Tolerance for 6.2 Reference Sensitivity Level	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010060
34.122	022		R99	Test Tolerance for 6.4 Adjacent Channel Selectivity	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010061
34.122	023		R99	Test tolerances to 6.5 Blocking Characteristics	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010062
34.122	024		R99	Test tolerances to 6.6 Spurious Response	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010063
34.122	025		R99	Test tolerances to 6.7 Intermodulation Characteristics	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010064
34.122	026		R99	Test Tolerance for 6.5 RX Spurious Emissions	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010065
34.122	027		R99	Test tolerance for Annex F in TS34.122	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010068

#### CRs for maintenance:

Spec	CR	Rev	Phase	Subject		Version-	Version	Doc-2 <sup>nd</sup> -Level
						Current	-New	
34.122	028		R99	Correction concerning the coexistence of TDD and FDD in the same band	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010045
34.122	029		R99	arification of the mentioned parameter alpha		3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010046
34.122	030		R99	Correction concerning the channel number calculation		3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010047
34.122	031		R99	Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes		3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010066
34.122	032		R99	Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria	F	3.2.0	3.3.0	T1-010067

#### Status of completeness:

The main progress in TDD was in Test Tolerance area.

Transmitter	90%
Receiver	90%
Performance	70%
Support of RRM	0%
Annex	80%

#### Outstanding issues:

- Limited number of contributions. Companies are encouraged to send more contributions.
- No progress in BCH test implementation
- The same issues as for FDD

#### • Future meetings

T1/RF #18: 14-16 May 2001 (Australia) T1/RF #19: 9-11 July 2001 (Germany)

#### • Vice-chairman

T1 endorsed the appointment of Mr Edgar Guillot as vice-chairman of T1/RF.

# 10 Status of the List of priorities for SDO distribution - 34.910

Mr Nielsen pointed out that only a document related to the regulatory situation in Japan has been received (**T1-010071**) and it will be included in 34.910. There is a delay in the document due to lack of input.

#### T1-010071: Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121

Mr Yokoyama explained that this document was already discussed in Bangkok. This document summarises items needed for conformance test for both BS and UE according to the regulation of Japan. It is only related to RF aspects. The document points out that in some region the legislation procedure take from seven to eight months. The document was noted.

## 11 Postponed issues

#### T1-010103: Response on LS regarding security aspects of UE conformance testing

Mr Fox presented the proposed LS. Mr Sood noted that the comments related to visibility have not been included in the LS. Some editorial modifications were also made. The document was revised in **T1-010110** and approved.

#### T1-010091: CR to 34.123-1 Annex B: Update of versions of core specifications

This CR was forgotten during the T1/Sig presentation. The CR was agreed.

#### T1-010100: LS from RAN2 on default configurations

Ericsson's opinion is that we need to reflect in 34.108 this configuration to be used for intersystem HO test cases but we have to wait for decision in RAN1, and RAN2. This default configurations are used to reduce the signaling to have a good performance with the HO. T1/Sig must define some test cases to test any differences with default signaling.

T1 see a need for this additional testing and inclusion of additional configuration in 34.108 if this default configuration are included in the core specification.

AP10.17 Mr Mattisson (Ericsson) to inform T1 about any progress in the issue of default configuration.

### 12 Review of TSG-T1 status report to TSG-T

Due to some issues to be resolved in the e-mail reflector, Mr Nielsen did not present the report at the meeting. This will be sent on the e-mail reflector.

### 14 Any other business

Regarding the discussion about changing schedule of plenary session, the meeting decided to have an officials meeting on Monday evening in order to organise the plenary session.

It was also suggested that the social event should take place on Tuesday evening in order to allow time on Wednesday evening for preparation for the plenary. This suggestion was supported by Mr Fox.

## 15 Closing of the meeting

Mr Nielsen closed the meeting at 13.50 on Friday.

# Annex A. List of participants.

Name	Company	3GPP Member	Tel. No	Fax No	Email
Mr. Serafin Arroyo	SIEMENS AG	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+43 5 1707 35909	+43 5 1707 55010	serafin.arroyo@siemens.at
Mr. Valerio Bernasconi	TELECOM ITALIA S.p.A.	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+39 011 228 7368	+39 011 228 7369	valerio.bernasconi@cselt.it
Mr. Heinz Blankenfeld	SIEMENS AG	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+49 89 722 26655	+49 89 722 27546	heinz.blankenfeld@icn.siemens.de
Mrs. Giulia Felicetti	TELECOM ITALIA S.p.A.	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+39 06 3900 9148	+39 06 85 43 958	gfelicetti@mail.tim.it
Mr. Daniel Fox	ANRITSU LTD	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+44 1582 433 376	+44 1582 433 276	dan.fox@eu.anritsu.com
Mr. Masuhisa Fujimura	SONY Corporation	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 3 5782 5199	+81 3 5782 5213	fujimura@wtlab.sony.co.jp
Mr. Peter George	ANRITSU LTD	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+44 1438 740011	+44 1438 740202	Peter.George@eu.anritsu.com
Mr. David Greiner	INTERDIGITAL COMMUNICATIONS	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+1 631 622 4057	+1 610 878 7843	david.greiner@interdigital.com
Mr. Edgar Guillot	France Telecom	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+33 2 96 05 78 55	+33 2 96 05 77 27	edgar.guillot@rd.francetelecom.fr
Mr. Seiji Hagiwara	NTT DoCoMo Inc.	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 468 40 3100	+81 468 40 3733	hagisei@mlab.yrp.nttdocomo.co.jp
Mr. Kazuo Hayashi	Matsushita Communication	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 468 40 5240	+81 468 40 5222	kazuo.hayashi@yrp.mci.mei.co.jp
Mr. Jarkko Hellsten	NOKIA Corporation	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+358 50 515 1621	+358 10 505 5220	jarkko.hellsten@nokia.com
Mr. Kenji Higuchi	ADVANTEST Corporation	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 485 56 6500	+81 485 556 7049	higuchi@gytmi.advantest.co.jp
Mr. Shicheng Hu	ETSI Secretariat	3GPPORG_REP (ETSI)	+33 4 92 94 43 69	+33 4 92 38 52 89	shicheng.hu@etsi.fr
Mr. Richard Jacklin	Radio Frequency Investigation	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+44 1256 855 435	+44 1256 851 192	richard.jacklin@rfi.co.uk

Name	Company	3GPP Member	Tel. No	Fax No	Email
Mr. Weng Chye Lee	Matsushita Communication	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+65 381 5499	+65 381 5406	wclee@psl.com.sg
Mr. Leif Mattisson	ERICSSON L.M.	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+46 46 193365	+46 70 619 6475	Leif.mattisson@ecs.ericsson.se
Mr. Thomas Maucksch	ROHDE & SCHWARZ	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+49 89 41 291 2124	+49 89 41 291 3443	thomas.maucksch@rsd.rohd- schwarz.com
Mr. Hisashi Nakagomi	NTT DoCoMo Inc.	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 468 40 3100	+81 468 40 3733	hisashi@cet.yrp.nttdocomo.co.jp
Mr. Yasuhiko Nakamura	NEC Corporation	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+45 939 2364	+45 939 2366	nakamura@ntes.nec.co.jp
Mr. Masaaki Nemoto	Mitsubishi Electric Co.	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 467 41 2886	+81 467 41 2819	masaaki@csc.melco.co.jp
Mr. Bjarke Nielsen	QUALCOMM EUROPE S.A.R.L.	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+49 89 74140806	+49 89 7414 0808	bnielsen@qualcomm.com
Mr. Ian Riphagen	Ronin Wireless	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+27 11 655 7215	+27 11 655 7183	ian@roninwireless.com
Ms. Lidia Salmeron	Mobile Competence Center	+33 4 92 94 43 49	+33 4 92 38 52 30	lidia.salmeron@etsi.f	
Mr. Carmelo Santoro	TELECOM ITALIA S.p.A.	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+39 06 3900 9247	+39 06 85 43 958	csantoro@mail.tim.it
Mr. Juha Savolainen	NOKIA Corporation	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+358 50 553 8373	+358 105 056 777	juha.t.savolainen@nokia.com
Mr. Hans-Joachim Schulze	MANNESMANN Mobilfunk GmbH	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+49 211 533 2240	+49 211 533 3804	Hajo.Schulze@D2mannesmann.de
Mr. Andrea Scoscina	TELECOM ITALIA S.p.A.	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+39 335 753 45 39	+39 06 3900 4641	ascoscina@mail.tim.it
Mr. Yoichi Shimokawara	SONY Corporation	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 3 5782 5199	+81 3 5782 5213	shimo@wtlab.sony.co.jp
Mr. Dimitris Skliris	MOTOROLA Ltd	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+44 1256 790 791	+44 1256 790190	dimitris.skliris@motorola.com

Name	Company	3GPP Member	Tel. No	Fax No	Email
Mr. Prem Sood	SHARP Corporation	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+1 360 834 8708	+1 360 834 8696	pls@sharplabs.com
Mr. Denis Susko	CETECOM GmbH	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+49 2054 9519947	+49 2054 951913	denis.susko@cetecom.de
Mr. Masaaki Suzuki	Matsushita Communication	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 468 40 5240	+81 468 40 5222	masaaki.suzuki@yrp.mci.mei.co.jp
Mr. Poy Boon Tan	Matsushita Communication	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+65 395 8055	+65 282 1344	pbtan@psl.com.sg
Dr. Juergen Traeger	SIEMENS AG	3GPPMEMBER (ETSI)	+49 89 722 54995	+49 89 722 62172	juergen.traeger@mch.siemens.de
Mr. Akira Tsukamoto	DENSO CORPORATION	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 566 61 3653	+81 566 25 4751	a_tuka@hcom.denso.co.jp
Mr. Shin-Ichi Wakayama	Fujitsu Limited	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 44 754 3749	+81 44 754 3879	wakayama@mcws.ts.fujitsu.co.jp
Mr. Jun Yamada	Hitachi Ltd	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 3 5201 5234	+81 3 3270 5023	yamadaju@denshi.head.hitachi.co.jp
Mr. Mitsuru Yokoyama	Agilent Technologies Japan Ltd	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 78 993 2763	+81 78 993 2683	mitsuru_yokoyama@agilent.com
Mr. Kunitoshi Yonekura	Fujitsu Limited	3GPPMEMBER (ARIB)	+81 44 754 3361	+81 44 754 3366	yonekura@jp.fujitsu.com

Number of participants: 35

# Annex B. List of documents

Tdoc	Title	Source	Agenda item	Revised	Status
T1-010001	Proposed agenda for T1#10 in Copenhagen	Chairman	2		agreed
T1-010002	Report from T1#9	ETSI MCC	4		agreed
T1-010003	LS from N1 on Response to LS on request to review timing requirements in Idle mode test cases	N1	6		noted
T1-010004	LS from T2 on Future Plan for TR 21.904	T2	6		noted
T1-010005	LS from T2 on Reply to conformance test requirements for application layer test	T2	8.3		noted
T1-010006	LS from N1 on Response to LS on CC timer accuracy	N1	6		noted
T1-010007	, 1	S3	6		noted
T1-010008	8	T1/RF			not treated
T1-010009	LS from T1/RF on Handling of Test Tolerance in TS34.122	T1/RF			not treated
T1-010010	LS from GERAN on cell selection timing	GERAN	9.1		noted
T1-010011	Proposal for merging different releases of the test specifications	ETSI MCC			withdrawn
T1-010012	LS from G4 on Handling of responsibility for Test Cases for Inter System Handover / Cell Selection / Cell Re-selection between GSM and UTRAN	G4	9.1		noted
T1-010013	LS from G4 on Handling of common Non-Access Stratum Tests for GERAN and UTRAN	G4	9.1		noted
T1-010014		ETSI MCC	8.2		noted
T1-010015	LS from S2 on answer to LS to TSGs T2, SA1, SA2 and SA4 regarding conformance test requirements for application layer test	S2	8.3		noted
T1-010016	LS from S2 on Definition of bearer service end-point to budget transfer delay within UE	S2	6		noted
T1-010017	Report from GERAN4 #2 + slides for presentation	ETSI MCC	9.1		noted
T1-010018	E-mail invitation to participate in the verification of signalling test cases	T1/Sig chairman	9.3		deferred
T1-010019	Draft LS to RAN, CN and SA regarding an e-mail inviting interested parties to participate in the verfication of signalling test cases	T1/Sig chairman	9.3		deferred
T1-010020	CR to 34.121 on 6.5 Blocking Characteristics in TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010021	CR to 34.121 on Maintenance CR on DL compressed mode	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010022	CR to 34.121 on Maintenance CR on 384kbps and BTFD	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010023		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010024		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010025		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010026	CR to 34.121 on Maintenance CR on channel number	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010027	CR to 34.121 on 5.5.1 Test Tolerance for Transmit OFF power TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010028	CR to 34.121 on 6.6 Spurious Response in TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010029	CR to 34.121 on 5.11 Test Tolerance for Transmit Spurious emissions TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010030	CR to 34.121 on Annex.F for TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010031	CR to 34.121 on 5.2 Maximum output power TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010032	CR to 34.121 on 5.4.3 Minimum Output Power TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup			agreed
T1-010033	CR to 34.121 on 5.9 Spectrum Emission Mask TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010034	CR to 34.121 on 5.10 ACLR TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010035		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010036		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010037		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010038		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed

The 1010-90	Tdoc	Title	Source	Agenda item	Revised	Status
T1-010040   CR to 34.121 on 5.13.2 PCDE TS34.121   T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010041   CR to 34.121 on 5.4.4 Out of Syncy TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010042   CR to 34.121 on 6.4 SCT SS4.121 (revision of 15)   T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010043   CR to 34.121 on 6.4 SCT SS4.121 (revision of 15)   T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010044   CR to 34.121 on 6.4 SCT SS4.122 (revision of 34.121   T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010044   CR to 34.121 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning the coexistence of T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010045   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning the coexistence of T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010046   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning the channel   T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/010047   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning the channel   T1/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   T1/RF s	T1-010039	CR to 34.121 on 5.13.1 EVM TS34.121	T1/RF subgroup	1		agreed
Ti-010041   CR to 34.121 on 5.4.4 Out of Sync TS34.121   TURF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010042   CR to 34.121 on 6.4 ACS TS34.121 (revision of 15)   TURF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010042   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction of Annex-E and reference   TURF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010044   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction of CR   TURF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010044   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning the coexistence of   TURF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TURF subgroup   9.4	T1-010040		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
TI-010042   CR to 34.121 on 64 ACS TS34.121 (revision of 15)	T1-010041		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		Ü
Ti-010043   CR to 34.122 ton Satisfuence CR Correction of Annex-E and reference   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010044   CR to 34.122 ton Maintenance CR Correction concerning the coexistence of   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010045   CR to 34.122 ton Maintenance CR Correction concerning the coexistence of   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010046   CR to 34.122 ton Maintenance CR Carrification of the mentioned parameter   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010047   CR to 34.122 ton Maintenance CR Correction concerning the channel   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010047   CR to 34.122 ton Maintenance CR Correction concerning the channel   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010048   CR to 34.122 ton 5.71 TDD EVM TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010059   CR to 34.122 ton 5.72 TDD P CDE TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010050   CR to 34.122 ton 5.72 TDD P CDE TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010051   CR to 34.122 ton 5.73 Feequency stability TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010052   CR to 34.122 ton 5.43 Minimum output power TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010053   CR to 34.122 ton 5.4.5 Thrasmit off power TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010054   CR to 34.122 ton 5.4.5 Coccupied band width TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010055   CR to 34.122 ton 5.5.2 September to memission mask TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010055   CR to 34.122 ton 5.5.2 September to memission mask TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010055   CR to 34.122 ton 5.5.2 September to memission the mask TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010056   CR to 34.122 ton 5.5.3 Septimus emissions TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010056   CR to 34.122 ton 5.5.3 Septimus emissions TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010056   CR to 34.122 ton 5.5 Septimus emissions TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   agreed   Ti-010057   CR to 34.122 ton 5.5 Septimus emissions TS34.122   Ti-RF subgroup   9-4   ag	T1-010042		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
Title	T1-010043	CR to 34.121on Maintenance CR Correction of Annex-E and refrence	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
TDD and FDD in the same band TS34.122   TJRF subgroup   9.4   sgreed   TI-01004   TS	T1-010044	CR to 54.1210h Editorial correction 54.121				agreed
TS34.122   Tr34.122 or Maintenance CR Correction concerning the channel   Tr34.122   Tr34.123   T	T1-010045	ē	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
agreed	T1-010046	TS34.122	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
TI-010049   CR to 34.122 on 5.7.2 TDD PCDE TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010050   CR to 34.122 on 5.2 Maximum output power TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010051   CR to 34.122 on 5.4 2 Minimum output power TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010052   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.3 Transmit off power TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010053   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.3 Transmit off power TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010054   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.5 Out of sync TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010055   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.5 Out of sync TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010055   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2 ACLR TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010057   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2 ACLR TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010057   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2 ACLR TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010059   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2 ACLR TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010059   CR to 34.122 on 5.5 Tansmit intermodulation TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.4 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.4 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Purious response TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious emission TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on Agreed   CR to 34.123 on T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-	T1-010047	number calculation TS34.122	0 1			agreed
TI-010050   CR to 34.122 on 5.5 Prequency stability TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agree	T1-010048	CR to 34.122 on 5.7.1 TDD EVM TS34.122	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
TI-010051   CR to 34.122 on 5.5 Frequency stability TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010052   CR to 34.122 on 5.4 S   Minimum output power TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010053   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.5 Out of sync TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010054   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.1 Occupied band width TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010055   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2 ACLR TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010056   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2 ACLR TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010057   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emission TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010058   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010059   CR to 34.122 on 5.5 Transmit intermodulation TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010059   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Fransmit intermodulation TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010061   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010062   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010064   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010066   CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010066   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious emission TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction Concerning UE maximum   TI/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI/TRF subgroup   9.4   agreed   TI/TRF subgroup	T1-010049	CR to 34.122 on 5.7.2 TDD PCDE TS34.122	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
T1-010052   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.2 Minimum output power TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010054   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.2 Minimum output power TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010055   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.5 Out of sync TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010055   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2 Occupied band width TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010055   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.1 Spectrum emission mask TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010057   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.1 Spectrum emission mask TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010057   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.2 ACLR TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010058   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 5.6 Transmit intermodulation TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010061   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010062   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010065   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010065   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious emission TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on Agreed   T1-010067   CR to 34.122 on Agreed   T1-010067   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction concerning UE maximum   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010067   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010067   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010067   T1/RF subg	T1-010050	CR to 34.122 on 5.2 Maximum output power TS34.122	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
TI-010053   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.3 Transmit off power TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010054   CR to 34.122 on 5.4.5 Out of sync TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010055   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.1 Spectrum emission mask TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   agreed   TI-010056   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.2 ACLR TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010057   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.2 ACLR TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010058   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010059   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010059   CR to 34.122 on 5.6 Transmit intermodulation TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010061   CR to 34.122 on 6.4 ACS TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010062   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010062   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010064   CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010065   CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010067   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010067   CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010067   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010068   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010069   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI-010069   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI/RF subgroup 9.4   agreed   TI/RF subgroup 9.4	T1-010051	CR to 34.122 on 5.3 Frequency stability TS34.122	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
TI-010053 CR to 34.122 on 5.4.3 Transmit off power TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010054 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.5 Out of sync TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010055 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.1 Spectrum emission mask TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010057 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.2 ACLR TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010057 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010058 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010059 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on 6.4 ACS TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010061 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010062 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010063 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010064 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious emission TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious emission TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR of Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR of Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR of Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on CR of Annex.F for TS34.122 TI/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.123-10 Update to clause 6.1 (Default and TS34.121 ARIB 10 noted TI-010077 CR to 34.123-10 Update to clause 6.1 (Default and to conditions for multi-clausor of CR to 34.123-2 o	T1-010052		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
TI-010054 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.1 Occupied band width TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010055 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.1. Occupied band width TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010056 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.1 Spectrum emission mask TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010057 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.2 ACLR TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010058 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010059 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010059 CR to 34.122 on 5.6 Transmit intermodulation TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on 6.4 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010061 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010062 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010062 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010064 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010066 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010067 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF T1/RF T1/RF T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010076 CR to 34.123 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Si	T1-010053	* *	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		agreed
TI-010055 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.1 Occupied band width TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010057 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.1 Spectrum emission mask TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010057 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.2 ACLR TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010058 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010058 CR to 34.122 on 5.6 Transmit intermodulation TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010061 CR to 34.122 on 6.4 ACS TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010062 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010062 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010063 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010067 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010067 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010067 CR to 34.123 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010067 CR to 34.123 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests) T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-01007 CR commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman 5 noted T1-01007 Support letter for Peter George Annitsu 5 noted T1-01007 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-01007 CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010054		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
TI-010056   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.1 Spectrum emission mask TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed	T1-010055	·	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
TI-010057 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.2.2 ACLR TS34.122 TI-010058 CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122 TI-010069 CR to 34.122 on 5.6 Transmit intermodulation TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122 TI-010061 CR to 34.122 on 6.4 ACS TS34.122 TI-010062 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 TI-010063 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 TI-010064 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR orrection concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR or Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TS34.122 TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR or Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TS34.122 TI-010068 CR to 34.122 on Ro Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010069 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 TI-010060 CR to 34.123 on Update to clause 6.1 (lote mode tests) TI-010070 CR to 34.123 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests) TI-010071 CR to 34.123 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests) TI-010070 CR to 34.123 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) TI-010070 COrrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 7.2) TI-010080 COrrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 7.2) TI-010080 CORCIONS for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 7.2) TI-010080 CORCIONS for Test USIM Par	T1-010056		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
TI-010058   CR to 34.122 on 5.5.3 Spurious emissions TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010069   CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010061   CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010061   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010062   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010063   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010064   CR to 34.122 on 6.7 Intermodulation characteristics TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010065   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction concerning UE maximum   Output power classes TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010068   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010068   CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010068   CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010069   T1-010070   Report from T#10 in Bangkok   Chairman   4   noted   T1-010070   T1   T1/RF chairman   5   noted   T1-010070   T1/RF chairman   5   noted   T1-010071   T1/RF chairman   5   noted   T1-010071   T1/RF chairman   5   noted   T1-010072   CR to 34.123-1on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010076   CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010079   Crections for Test USIN Parameters   T1/RF subgroup   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010079   Crections for Test USIN Parameters   T1/RF subgroup   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010079   Corrections for Test USIN Parameters   T1/RF subgroup   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1/Si	T1-010057	-	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
T1-010059	T1-010058		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		Ü
T1-010060   CR to 34.122 on 6.2 Reference sensitivity level TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010061   CR to 34.122 on 6.4 ACS TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010062   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010063   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010064   CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010065   CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010065   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR or Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010067   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010068   CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010069   Status report T1/RF   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010070   Report from T#10 in Bangkok   chairman   4   noted   noted   T1-010071   Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121   ARIB   10   noted   T1-010071   Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121   ARIB   10   noted   T1-010073   Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1   Vice Chairman   NTT DoCoMo   5   noted   T1-010074   T1 meeting schedule   chairman   8.1   noted   T1-010075   Support letter for Peter George   Anritsu   5   noted   T1-010076   CR to 34.123-10 update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010077   CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010079   CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multi-   tell environment)   CR to 54.108 (aluse 8)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010079   CR to 54.108 (aluse 7.2)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1/Sig subgroup   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1	T1-010059	-	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
T1-010061   CR to 34.122 on 6.4 ACS T534.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010062   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking T534.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010063   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking T534.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010064   CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Spurious response T534.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010065   CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission T534.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission T534.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010066   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010067   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010067   CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010068   CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for T534.122   T1/RF subgroup   9.4   agreed   T1-010069   Status report T1/RF   T1/RF chairman   9.4   r1   noted   T1-010070   Report from T#10 in Bangkok   chairman   4   noted   T1-010071   Japanese regulatory items in T5 25.141 and T5 34.121   ARIB   10   noted   T1-010071   Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP   chairman   5   noted   T1-010073   Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman   NTT DoCOMo   5   noted   T1-010074   T1 meeting schedule   chairman   8.1   noted   T1-010075   Support letter for Peter George   Anritsu   5   noted   T1-010076   CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010077   CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010079   Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1-010079   Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 8)   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed   T1/Sig subgroup   9.3   agreed	T1-010060					
TI-010062 CR to 34.122 on 6.5 Blocking TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010063 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010064 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T334.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010068 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF chairman 9.4 r1 noted TI-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok chairman 4 noted TI-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB 10 noted TI-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP chairman 5 noted TI-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman NTT DoCoMo 5 noted TI-010074 T1 meeting schedule chairman 8.1 noted TI-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted TI-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6. (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) TI-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010070 CR CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) TI-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 CR corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010061	•	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
TI-010063 CR to 34.122 on 6.6 Spurious response TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010064 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious resison TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010068 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok chairman 9.4 r1 noted TI-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB 10 noted TI-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP TSG-T1 TI-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted TI-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted TI-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed TI-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) TI-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed TI-010070 CR CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) TI-010079 CR corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed TI-010070 CR corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed TI-010070 CR corrections for Test USIN Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010062					
T1-010064 CR to 34.122 on 6.7 Intermodulation characteristics TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T334.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010068 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok chairman 9.4 r1 noted T1-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB 10 noted T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP TSG-T1 T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman NTT DoCoMo 5 noted T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule chairman 8.1 noted T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatbility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-0100070 COrrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-0100070 COrrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010063		0 1			Ŭ
TI-010065 CR to 34.122 on 6.8 Spurious emission TS34.122 T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TI-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T34.122 on T34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T34.122 on T34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1-010068 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok T1-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB 10 noted T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP TSG-T1 T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatbility statements for Idle mode tests T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed		• • •				
T1-010066 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum output power classes TS34.122 T1-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed TS34.122 T1-010068 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF subgroup 9.4 agreed T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF chairman 9.4 r1 noted T1-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok T1-010071 Iapanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP TSG-T1 T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010078 CR to 34.123-2 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010080 Corre	T1-010065		• 1			
T1-010067 CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria TS34.122 T1-010068 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF subgroup Status report T1/RF T1/RF chairman Status report T1/RF T1-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok T1-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP TSG-T1 T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu Support letter for Peter George Anritsu Support letter for Peter George T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup T	T1-010066	CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR Correction concerning UE maximum				Ü
T1-010068 CR to 34.122 on CR on Annex.F for TS34.122 T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok T1-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP TSG-T1 T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010081 CR Correction of slaves appraise in TS 24.108 T1-010081 CR Corrections for Japanesers appraise in TS 24.108 T1-010081 CR Corrections for Japanesers appraise in TS 24.108 T1-010081 CR Corrections for Japanesers appraise in TS 24.108 T1-010081 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010082 CR Corrections for Japanesers appraise in TS 24.108 T1-010082 CR Corrections for Japanesers appraise in TS 24.108 T1-010082 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010082 CR Corrections for Japanesers appraise in TS 24.108 T1-010082 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010082 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010082 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010082 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010082 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1-010082 CR Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8)	T1-010067	CR to 34.122 on Maintenance CR on Correction of Out-of-Sync criteria	T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
T1-010069 Status report T1/RF T1/RF chairman 9.4 r1 noted T1-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok chairman 4 noted T1-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB 10 noted T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP chairman 5 noted TSG-T1 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman NTT DoCoMo 5 noted T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman 8.1 noted T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule chairman 8.1 noted T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010068		T1/RF subgroup	9.4		
T1-010070 Report from T#10 in Bangkok chairman 4 noted T1-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB 10 noted T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP chairman 5 noted T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman NTT DoCoMo 5 noted T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule chairman 8.1 noted T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010069		T1/RF chairman	9.4	r1	U
T1-010071 Japanese regulatory items in TS 25.141 and TS 34.121 ARIB 10 noted T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP chairman 5 TSG-T1 noted T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman NTT DoCoMo 5 noted T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule chairman 8.1 noted T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010070	Report from T#10 in Bangkok	chairman	4		
T1-010072 Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP chairman  TSG-T1  T1-010073 Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman  T1-010074 T1 meeting schedule  T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George  T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests)  T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests  T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment)  T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2)  T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8)  T1-Sig subgroup 9.3	T1-010071		ARIB	10		
Nomination for 3GPP TSG-T1 Vice Chairman   NTT DoCoMo   5   noted	T1-010072	Letter of Commitment for the Qualcomm candidate for Chairman of 3GPP	chairman	5		
T1-010075 Support letter for Peter George Anritsu 5 noted T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3	T1-010073		NTT DoCoMo	5		
T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1 on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010081 CR Corrections of clause supplies in TS 24.108	T1-010074	T1 meeting schedule	chairman	8.1		noted
T1-010076 CR to 34.123-1on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010081 CR Corrections of clause number in TS 34.108	T1-010075	Support letter for Peter George	Anritsu	5		
T1-010077 CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatibility statements for Idle mode tests T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment) T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010081 CR Correction of clause number in TS 34.108	T1-010076	CR to 34.123-1on Update to clause 6, (Idle mode tests)	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		
T1-010078 CR to 34.108 on Update to clause 6.1 (Default radio conditions for multicell environment)  T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2)  T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters (34.108 clause 8)  T1-010081 CR Correction of clause supplies in TS 34.108  T1-010081	T1-010077	CR to 34.123-2 on Update of Applicatbility statements for Idle mode tests	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		
T1-010079 Corrections for Generic Setup Procedures (34.108 clause 7.2) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed T1-010081 CD: Correction of clause number in TS 34.108	T1-010078	•	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		
T1-010080 Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8) T1/Sig subgroup 9.3 agreed	T1-010079		T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		
T1 010001 CD: Comparison of alouse number in TS 24 100	T1-010080	Corrections for Test USIM Parameters(34.108 clause 8)	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		Ŭ
	T1-010081	CR: Correction of clause number in TS 34.108.	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		Ŭ

Tdoc	Title	Source	Agenda item	Revised	Status
T1-010082	CR to 34.108: Update of authentication test algorithm	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010083	Update to clause 8 and Annex A of TS34.123-1 V3.2.0	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3	106	revised
T1-010084	Update to clause 9 of TS34.108 V3.2.0	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010085	Update to TS34.123-2 V3.2.0 for RRC tests	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010086	CR on 34.123-1 clause 12 "Elementary procedure for Packet Switched Mobility Management" (GMM)	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010087	CR on TS34.123-2 V3.2.0 clause 4, Applicability of GMM test cases	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010088	CR to 34.108 v3.2.0 to update TDD single mode	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010089	CR to 34.108 v3.2.0 clause 6.1: System Information Blocks for TDD mode	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010090	CR to 34.123-1 on SMS	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010091	CR to 34.123-1 Annex B: Update of versions of core specifications	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010092	LS to TSG-T on minimising delays in tracking core specification changes	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		withdrawn
T1-010093	Report from T1/Sig	T1/Sig chairman	9.3	107	revised
T1-010094	34.123-3 for approval as v1.0.0	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3		agreed
T1-010095	Status report from TF160	ETSI MCC	9.3		noted
T1-010096	Draft LS to RAN2 regarding corrections for EMMI (34.109)	T1/Sig subgroup	9.3	109	revised
T1-010097	Update to T1-06 "T1 Work Item description"	Vice-chairman	8.2	104	revised
T1-010098	Presentation on GCF	GCF chairman	7		noted
T1-010099	LS on request to consider adding a requirement that the UE shall not generate any RF output if no base-station signal is received	Ericsson	9.3		noted
T1-010100	LS from RAN2 on default configurations	RAN2	11		noted
T1-010101	LS to T3 on authentication test algorithm to be implemented in test USIM	Ericsson	9.3	105	revised
T1-010102	CR to 34.121 on section 6.8 Rx spurious emission	T1/RF		108	revised
T1-010103	LS to S3 on response on LS regarding security aspects fo UE conformance testing	T1		110	revised
T1-010104	Revision of 97		8.2		noted
T1-010105	Revision of 101		9.3		agreed
T1-010106	Revision of 83				agreed
T1-010107	Revision of 93		9.3		noted
T1-010108	Revision of 102				agreed
T1-010109	Revision of 96		9.3		agreed
T1-010110	Revision of 103			1	agreed

# Annex C. List of LSs out

T1 number	ТО	CC	Title
T1-010099	R4	T1	LS on request to consider adding a requirement that the UE shall not generate any RF output if no base-station signal is received
T1-010105	T3	T, S3	LS on authentication test algorithm to be implemented in test USIM
T1-010109	R2		LS to RAN2 regarding corrections for EMMI (34.109)
T1-010110	S3		Response on LS regarding security aspects of UE conformance testing

# Annex D. Proposed Meeting Schedule for TSG-T1

3GPPT1-/RF/SIG	5 – 7 February	Copenhagen, Denmark,	Qualcomm
3GPPT1-#10	8 - 9 February	Copenhagen, Denmark,	Qualcomm
3GPPT-#11	14 - 16 March	Palm Springs, USA	
3GPPSA-#11	19 - 21 March	Palm Springs, USA	
3GPPT1-SIG	27 – 29 March	Singapore	MCI
3GPPT1-/RF/SIG	14 – 16 May	Australia,	NEC
3GPPT1-#11	17 – 18 May	Australia,	NEC
3GPPT-#12	13 - 15 June	Sweden	
3GPPSA-#12	18 - 21 June	Sweden	
3GPPT1-/RF/SIG	TBD	TBD	TBD
3GPPT1-/RF/SIG	3 – 5 September	Korea,	Samsung
3GPPT1-#12	6 – 7 September	Korea,	Samsung
3GPPT-#13	19 – 21 September	China	
3GPPSA-#13	24 – 26 September	China	
3GPPT1-/RF/SIG	TBD	TBD	TBD
3GPPT1-/RF/SIG	26 - 28 Nov	USA,	T1P1
3GPPT1-#13	29 - 30 Nov	USA,	T1P1
3GPPT-#14	12 - 14 Dec	Japan	
3GPPSA-#14	17 - 20 Dec	Japan	

# History

Date	Revision	Comments
13/02/01	0	First draft
08/03/01	1	Contact details of Mr Bernasconi, correction of editorial errors

Comments on this report may be sent by e-mail to Lidia Salmeron

#### Lidia Salmeron

ETSI Mobile Competence Centre 3GPP TSG T1 & TSG GERAN4 Project Manager

> ETSI 650, Route des Lucioles F-06921 Sophia Antipolis Cedex France

Tel.: +33 (0)4 92 94 43 49 Fax.: +33 (0)4 93 65 28 17 E-mail: lidia.salmeron@etsi.fr